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Hello PIP membership! 
This past year has been a productive year for the organization as we have settled into virtual operations, kept up with our regular programming, and we organized a very successful festival which was several years in the making.
First, I’ll address the program that I have been most proud of this year: The Audiocraft Festival. The festival was a weeklong celebration of the craft, skill and knowledge of audiomakers in the Peterborough area. Podcasters, amateur radiomakers, and professional audio technicians all brought and shared their knowledge with the wider community. There were eleven presenters from a wide variety of backgrounds, ages and experience levels who delivered excellent presentations on a variety of topics.
The festival was supported by two grants: one from the City of Peterborough and the second from the RisingYouth Community Project grants. The whole festival is archived on the PTBO Podcasters Youtube channel and I highly recommend giving them a watch!
The festival also gave us the resources and opportunity to launch a few projects, like our new Youtube channel, as well as a blog for podcasting resources: https://resources.ptbopodcasters.ca
The Audiocraft Festival has been in the works since PIP was founded in 2016, and it was amazing to pull it off in this virtual way. I hope to keep the festival going as an annual or biannual tradition.
Following the festival we held a couple of skillsharing workshops. They were “Fundamentals of Documentary Podcast Budgets, with Angel Hamilton” and “Mistakes I Have Made: Lessons from 3 Years of Podcasting, with Bill Templeman”.
I would love to organize more events, though I am strained to find organizing time. One model I’d like to suggest to see if there’s interest among the membership is a programming committee of volunteers which can assist in scheduling and hosting PIP events and creating resources for the website.
Outside of programming, our regular operations for this past year have included weekly office hours, the accessible podcasting program, and ongoing maintenance of the ptbopodcasters.ca website, which hosts many member programs. Each of these programs have been utilized this year on-par with our previous years performance with between an estimated two and ten requests for assistance per month.
Regular operations also include the maintenance of the creators’ directory, our social media platforms, and member services conducted via email. 
PIP membership levels remained steady this year, remaining at 22 active members, compared to the same number the previous year. 
Behind the scenes, I have also been able to regularize and document much of PIP’s day-to-day procedures in step-by-step guides so that others may become involved in this work. My dream over the next few years is to encourage other members to take on some of this work and become more involved. So, documenting how everything works is crucial to setting the organization up for success.
I’m very proud of the work that we’ve been able to do over this past year, often through really tough times. Everyone in this community of audio workers is so generous with their time and knowledge, and it’s such a privilege to help make this sharing happen. Here’s to another year of sharing and supporting each other! Cheers!
Sincerely,
Ayesha Barmania
Founder and managing director
Peterborough Independent Podcasters.
